

<u>Langley Care Foundation</u> <u>Annual General Meeting – April 26, 2018</u> Director of Fundraising Report

Langley Care Foundation continued with its strategy of retaining the support of current donors and towards attracting new friends for the organization.

Our fundraising efforts included grant and donation requests to various levels of government, private foundations and community groups. Individuals and corporations were also encouraged to stay active with our charity or invited to participate with the accomplishment of our vision.

Special events planned around bowling, harness racing and the release of butterflies were held and reinforced our belief in "fun" draising. These affairs provided a great way for donors to show their compassion for elders making their home at Langley Lodge.

The 2017 revenue for Langley Care Foundation was \$171,302. Langley Lodge residents benefitted with charitable gifts of \$108,664 made to Langley Lodge. The contributions were for quality of life programming, an ergonomic hygiene shower chair, two floor lifts, Eden Philosophy training and other examples of furniture and equipment.

Our mission requires us to ask for a share of people's hearts. People are kind and recognize that the elderly deserve a quality of life which affords them dignity. We are fortunate to be endowed their trust.

To all Langley Care Foundation donors, please accept the gratitude of our residents!

It is appropriate in this space to acknowledge the generosity of the Metcalfe Family. They donate an incredible amount of their time to Langley Care Foundation and are significant leaders among donors who choose to make gifts year after year to our charity. Their commitment to our organization has resulted in the fulfillment of pledges towards the Building for the Future capital campaign and legacies in memory of their Aunt Edie and Mother Ida.

The Langley Lodge is a wonderful home and this is due in no small part to the volunteers and employees that are part of the family. We are doing great things by caring for people.

It is my honour to serve.

Respectfully submitted,

Patrick Matiowski, B.Comm (Honours) Director of Fundraising